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20 June 2017

Dear Chair,
| acknowledge your request that | consider temporarily asking the Vice Principal to take the role of
designated teacher for a period. | note that you asked me to do this despite previously agreeing
that I had followed procedures. | was asked on Friday 16% to consider this in order to make your
work with a parent easier.

I have been advised by you to step aside from the role of deputy designed teacher this afternoon
Monday 19* June following another contact between yourself and the parent. It is with very heavy
heart that | comply with your request. However, | would urge you to understand my reluctance. A
member of SLT has agreed to take on the role but has, of yet, not received the training necessary to
indemnify the school.

I have completed the process today of amending the information to parents and identifying to pupils
who will be available to speak to. If there are further changes requested, it may take a full working
day to complete all the requested rearrangements and communications. | consider this to be
without prejudice and continue to assure you that in this matter and over a period of 19 years | have
acted to protect the children in this school in a robust and caring way. | am also distressed by the
way in which this matter is being handled.

Yours Sincerely

™ 2o b
Mary McCallion
Principal

¢

TEAC
AWA

oI
oz

Principal: Ms Mary McCallion M.Sc., B.Ed., Dip. I.P.M.



   (Principal)

ST BRIGID’S PRIMARY / NURSERY SCHOOL.
NURTURE CENTRE/NURSERY NURTURE POLICY
Introduction
This Policy takes into account of Dept of Education Northern Ireland Guidance on nurture education. In addition, we will clarify with the EA Advisory scheme on nurture provision education N.A.S.S.  In St Brigid’s Primary / Nursery School we aim to ensure that all our pupils feel welcome, nurtured happy and safe.   We are an inclusive school community, and we endeavour to meet the needs of pupils who need Additional Support.  In the Nurture Centre we work with children who may find it difficult to learn or who need Additional Support emotionally and socially for their personal development.
Rationale
Some children with learning difficulties may be identified before school age and the great majority should be identified very early in their school lives.  Their general level of academic attainment may be significantly below that of their peers. Many will have under developed social and emotional skills and may show significant signs of emotional and behavioural difficulties. In most cases, they will have difficulty acquiring basic literacy and numeracy skills, and many may have speech and language difficulties.  

The Nurture Centre caters for pupils with emotional and social needs specifically: 
· Associated behaviour and adjustment difficulties such as limited concentration span and poor social skills.  These behaviour difficulties may have an impact on learning or are as a result from lack of success in learning.

· Learning difficulties

· Developmental delay in one or more areas.

· Delay in language development/or co-ordination difficulties, and motor skills etc

· Emotional challenges/stress.

Admissions
Children referred for admission will have significant learning needs in one or more of the areas identified. The Boxall Profile will provide a baseline of evidence.
Not suitable for admission would be children who show:

· Severe global developmental delay

· Specific needs associated primarily with physical or sensory impairment

· Severe communication disorder/autism.

Purpose

The Nurture Centre offers a short term, focussed intervention strategy, which addresses barriers to learning arising from social / emotional and or behavioural difficulties, in an inclusive, supportive manner.  A core aim of the Nurture Centre and Nursery Nurture Corner is that pupils spend a significant part of the week in their mainstream classes within the school. Children continue to remain part of their own class and usually return full time within four terms.  The children are withdrawn for a specific period each day.
The policy for admitting children to the Nurture Centre will be determined by baseline Boxall Profile Assessment and SENCO/Class teacher professional judgements.  All children selected for the Nurture Centre will have significant needs as identified on the Boxall profile developmental assessment and will be placed within a support group.
Qualified and trained staff create an attractive, safe, structured environment, within the Nurture Centres using resources to bridge the gap between home and school.  Building trusting relationships are core to the approaches and practices.  This policy is linked to the Additional Needs Policy.
The Nurture Centre will cater for children aged 4 to 11 years and in some instances Nursery children 3 year olds.  
Before children join the Nurture Centre they are carefully assessed.  Nurture staff will work closely with the class teacher, parents, SENCO and sometimes outside agencies.
Assessment and individually tailored targets and education programmes will be provided for children identified with Additional Educational Needs. It is anticipated that most children in our Nurture Centre will remain there for at least two terms, maximum four terms.  However, there may be some pupils who will need further and specialist support from outside agencies.

Review Arrangements

Each child’s progress will be reviewed with parents, SENCO, Principal and class teacher as appropriate at the end of each term.  Other professionals involved with the child will be invited if deemed necessary.
Links with parents and mainstream classes
Parents and families are very important to the success of the Nurture Centre.  Staff will work closely with them and welcome them to join agreed activities.
Close links will be maintained with parents during the time their child is in the Nurture Centre, through regular consultation, monthly reports and review and planning meetings.

The aim of then Nurture Centre is to integrate pupils into the schools’ mainstream classes at all times.  Small numbers of identified pupils from the mainstream classes will be invited to join the Nurture Centre children for specific activities in the Centre, to engage in a reverse integration programme.
Moving on arrangements
When it is felt that the educational objectives of the placement have been met and that the child should return to mainstream class in a full-time capacity, a review meeting should be called by the SENCO with the parents to ensure a smooth integration.
Nurture Whole School Approach

A Nurturing philosophy and approach have been implemented in the classrooms with appropriate resources to promote and embed the nurturing philosophy across the school. 
Staff Training 
All staff working in the Nurture Centre have been trained by the UK Nurture Network Team. One class teacher from each key stage have received this training also to ensure the nurture philosophy permeates the whole school.
In addition, whole school staff training has taken place to further embed the Nurturing School Philosophy 2015/2016, 2018/19 and workshops are held to review the programme on staff development days.
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